
INLAND REGIONAL CENTER 
…valuing independence, inclusion and empowerment 

P. O. Box 19037, San Bernardino, CA  92423 

Telephone:  (909) 890-3000 

Fax:  (909) 890-3033  

To: Prospective Vendors 

From: Resource Development and Transportation Unit 

Date:  October 31, 2024-UPDATE 

Re: DDS Rate Reform Implementation and Development 

 
Thank you for your interest in becoming a vendor with Inland Regional Center, effective 10/1/24 new 

developments of the following services are ON HOLD based on the Burns and Associates Rate Study 

and the 2024-2025 Rate Reform Implementation.  The purpose of putting a hold on these developments is 

to ensure that they will be developed correctly, according to the Burns Rate Study and DDS guidelines.  

• Residential Services- all levels and home types 

• Day Services- all services except, 956 (Coordinated Career Pathways 

• Transportation Services- all services 

• Early Start Services- Including OT, PT, Speech (116), Infant Development Program (805) 

• Supported Living and Independent Living Services 

• Respite Services- Home Health and Routine Respite Services 

• Social Recreation Services- All Ages Served 

• Socialization Training Program (028) 

• ABA/Behavioral Intervention Services  

 

Each of the above services are affected by the rate reform, and will be completed in phases per DDS 

Directive, dated September 19, 2024. D-2024-Rate Reform-001 Rate Reform Full Implentation Overview 

(ca.gov) 

Each subsequent directive that is received by IRC will provide guidance on the changes for particular 

services associated with that directive. As those directives are implemented, service development based 

on each directive will be able to continue. 

IRC’s Development team will respond to any Letters of Intent or Inquiries for the above services with 

directions on this process and how you will be notified when development can continue.  

Please note that any program designs or developments for the above services which are currently in 

progress are not affected. This is for new developments only.  

 

For questions and concerns, please email Resource@inlandrc.org.  

 
Respectfully,  

 

 

Amanda McGuire  

Program Manager, Resource Development and Transportation 

https://www.dds.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/D-2024-Rate_Reform_001_Rate_Reform_Full_Implementation_Overview.pdf
https://www.dds.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/D-2024-Rate_Reform_001_Rate_Reform_Full_Implementation_Overview.pdf
mailto:Resource@inlandrc.org

